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UNITED WAY CAMPAIGN POSTSCRIPT

Congratulations to the KEC Faculty and Staff for reaching and passing
the $10,000. United Way Campaign Goal. After the Campaign closed,

a few more pledges came in. The final pledge/event total for KEC now
stands at $11,000.

Good work everyone.

Bruce M. Watson
KEC Campaign Co-ordinator

ORDER OF CANADA

Paul Gallagher was among those receiving the Order of Canada honours
from Governor General Jeanne Sauve at a ceremony at Government House
in Ottawa on Wednesday, 1986 November 12.

R.F. Cunningham

FROM THE LIBRARY

The library receives many suggestions from students and faculty. We find
notes in our suggestion box regularly. 1In an effort to let you know
that we care about your concerns, we have designated a bulletin board near
our reference area for LIBRARY RESPONSES TO YOUR SUGGESTIONS. If you've
put your concerns on paper, a response will be posted on the bulletin board.
To date, most suggestions concern three areas:

1) upgrading of computers in computer labs

2) more quiet study space:;

3) finding a better location for student typewriters.
We haven't any answers yet, but we are working on it.

Brenda Appleton

KEC FLYER WILL BE IN THE SUNDAY COURIER

g 7o Ring Edward C!Eamp‘u
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CHRISTMAS GIFT SALE AT KEC

* * * SHOP EARLY FCR X'MAS! * * *

Nov. 27, 1986 - Thursday
10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Student Lounge/Cafeteria

(Level 2 - next to Security)

Items include dolls, Christmas Wreaths (made to order), knitting, Chinese artwork,
Mexican glassware, cards, cookies, table-cloths, cosmetics, Christmas ornaments
etc.

For more details, call Local 453 or 454.

Alice Wong

“ACTIVE LEARNING" WEEKEND WORKSHOP

The Vancouver School Board has just informed me that they have not filled all
their places in the Mark Rittenberg "Active Learning" weekend workshop.
Therefore, you could sign up for any one of the workshops below. Contact
Alison Norman, Room 3154, Local 536 immediately.

Workshop #1 Friday, November 21 4-8 p.m.
Saturday, November 22 9-3 p.m.
Sunday, November 23 9-2 p.m.

Workshop #2 Tuesday, November 25 9-3 p.m.
Wednesday November 26 9-3 p.m.
Thursday, November 27 9-12 noon

Workshop #3 Friday, November 28 4-8 p.m.
Saturday, November 29 9-3 p.m.
Sunday, November 30 9-2 p.m.

Alison Norman

CONGRATULATIONS !

Congratulations to Tom Petersen of College Preparatory English on the
completion of his Master's Degree in Adult Education. His thesis is titled
Motivational Orientations of Adult Immigrants. A copy will be placed in the
Mel Henderson Collection in the Library.

Barbara Gray-Richards



CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR'S DAYS OFF - V.M.R.E.U.

The contract between the College and the Vancouver Municipal and Regional
Employees' Union, provides that all working days between Christmas and New
Year's Day (3 days), exclusive of general holidays and days observed in lieu
thereof, will be considered as days of leave with full pay.

Should any employee's presence be necessary for the continued operation of
the College, the employer shall designate such employee(s) at least one (1)
month in advance. Such "designated" employee(s) will work all or part of
the days in question, and receive an equivalent number of days off with pay
in the following year to be scheduled with the approval of the College.

January 2, 1987 will be a regular working day. Staff wishing this day off
should schedule it as vacation.

Please ensure that your subordinate managers/supervisors are aware of the
foregoing.

Vi Bienert

FREE HELP FOR ADULTS IN LEARNING
CENTRES IN THE LIBRARIES

King Edward Campus in cooperation with the Vancouver Public Library.....
OPENING ON Monday, November 24th, 1986, and operating on Mondays, Tuesdays
and Fridays, 9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.

LEARNING CENTRE in
CENTRAL LIBRARY,
750 Burrard Street,
Mezzanine Floor

TUITION will be offered in:

English as a Second Language
Basic English
Basic Math

For further information, telephone 875-6111, local 559.

Jane McCourt

CONGRATULATIONS !

Congratulations to Alison Norman of School Canadiana and Marilyn Brulhart
of College Preparatory English. Both have had book reviews accepted for
publication in the forthcoming issue of TESL Canada Journal.

Barbara Gray-Richards



V.C.C. CHRISTMAS DANCE

Keep the 5th of December open to bring in the Christmas
season with the faculty and staff of V.C.C. For only
$10. per couple you can dance to the sounds of the V.C.C.
Big Band, and smaller groups, from 8:00 pm to 1:00 am

in the King Ed faculty lounge and cafeteria. A late
evening snack will be included. Tickets are available
BEFORE November 27th from the Music Department.

CHRISTMAS GIFT AUCTION!!

Don't forget November 28th, and the Happy Hour Gift Auction.
There may be something there you'd like for yourself. A list
of gifts will appear early that week, so you can have a look
and decide what you want. We're likely to have a special guest
auctioneer as well.

We are still happy to accept your goods and services for the auction block as
well. Call me at local 190.

Terry Smith

KING EDWARD CHRISTMAS TREE

The Music Department has located a large Christmas tree to place in the
second level courtyard for the season. Our plan is to have a Carol singing
event on December 3, at 2:00 pm in the courtyard. Our Wind Ensemble and
Madrigal Singers will be there to lead the masses in traditional songs.

At the present time we're having all the words printed, and we are also
preparing a tape of the melody, particularly for any E.S.L. classes who
might want to rehearse in advance.

Also, please let your students know that we want all faculty, staff, and
students, to bring a WATERPROOF decoration to hang on the tree that day.

Join us to start the season.
(Hi, Bruce)

Terry Smith




Office of: the Mayor
CITY OF VANCOUVER

BRITISH COLUMBIA

Proclamation

"COLLEGE AND INSTITUTE WEEK"

WHEREAS colleges and inatitutes are celebrating
twenty-one years of service in British
Cofumbia and in the City of Vancouvenr;

AND WHEREAS each year thousands of young adufts attend
to improve thein careexr opportunities,
expand their horizons, and deepen thedix
understanding of Lige;

AND WHEREAS community coffeges and provincial inatitutes
provide many services for the betteament of
our community;

AND WHEREAS the week of November 16 to November 22, 1986
has been decfared College and Institute Week
throughout the Province of British Columbia:

NOW THEREFORE I, Michael Harcourt, Mayor of the City of

Vancouver, DO HEREBY PROCLAIM the weeh o4
November 16 to Novemben 22, 1986 as

"COLLEGE AND INSTITUTE WEEK"

<n the City of Vancouvenr.

Michaet M

MAYOR




STUDENT ADVOCATE PROGRAM

As I'm sure you are aware, a disproportionate number of KEC students are
"special needs" students. Some examples of the problems they deal with are
loneliness, pressures of single parenthood, unemployment, physical/learning
disabilities or cultural/language problems. Given present counselling staffing,
we are limited in our ability to offer supportive services to these students.

In some educational settings the establishment of a peer program has extended
these services.

Starting in January, we will attempt to institute a student advocate program
at KEC. The program will involve intensive training in communication, problem
solving, and advocacy skills as well as an awareness of the "special needs"

of our students and community resources.

Examples of how student advocates would help:

-a student advocate who is an advanced ESL student is paired with a beginner
to help the new student get oriented to school, government bureaucracies, etc.

—a student advocate could accompany a physically disabled student to a
community resource to get adaptive equipment for school.

—a student advocate who has been successful in school could be paired with a
new mature student who is fearful about returning to school.

TRAINING

8 weeks, 4 hours per week starting week of Jan. 16. At the beginning there

will be a 2-day intensive workshop.

REFERRALS

Instructors are encouraged to refer students who:

1. seem mature, emotionally stable and responsible.

2. are probably going to be enrolled at KEC over the next year or are willing

to make a commitment to work with KEC students over the next year.

Note: This program would be appropriate for those interested in the helping
professions as they will get valuable pre-employment training and experience.
PAYMENT

We have applied for the Students Aiding Students fund but are not sure at
this time if it has been accepted.

DEADLINE FOR APPLICATIONS IS DECEMBER 5TH

PLEASE REFER STUDENTS TO DONNA BARRECA OR ROSE LOW GEIGER IN COUNSELLING.

R.L. Geiger

“Reading skills are very important.
That’s how you find out what'’s going
to be on TV.”



CAFETERIA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

The Cafeteria Advisory Committee is meeting Tuesday, 1986 November 25th.

If you have any suggestions, concerns, etc., please pass them, in writing,
to your committee member.

Bonnie Baty - Central Administration
Wayne Decle - Continuing Education
Steve Baker - V.M.R.E.U.

Geoffrey Flack - V.I.A.

Stan Manson - DOMCO

Irene Moody - Student Representative
Graham Meek - Student Representative
Shirley Girvan - Chairperson

Student concerns may be given to Grant Kelly in the Learning Centre.

Shirley Girvan

AWALTE

One of the ways we acknowledge the work and progress of our students is through
the awards ceremonies.

The time has come again for nominations of candidates for KEC students. The
recipients of the awards will be honoured at the May awards ceremony. For more
information on criteria and details regarding the student award, please contact
your department head.

Departments are to have their nominations in to the Division Chairman by December
4th for presentation to the Awards Committee.

Miriam Bennett

ON VACATION

I will be away on vacation from November 24, 1986 to January 1, 1987 inclusive.
Please direct all ROOM REQUESTS to Ms. Shirley Girvan.

Fanny Yip

TEMPORARY HELP WANTED

Student with Van or Station Wagon, careful, reliable, courteous, needed for
deliveries during holiday season, for local Mount Pleasant Business. For more
information, contact Howard Turpin (local 454).

Howard Turpin



POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C./Langara Campus requires a Remote Job Entry Operator I for the Student
Services (temporary with possibility of becoming permanent). Closing date for
applications is Nov. 25th.

V.C.C./K.E.C. requires a Telephone Operator/Receptionist. (temporary) Closing
date for applications is Nov. 2lst.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires an Instructor in the Electronics Department. Closing
date for applications is Dec. lst.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for the Drafting Department. Closing
date for applications is Dec. lst.

V.C.C./Continuing Education requires a Program Leader/Instructor for the Small
Business Computer Consulting Program. Closing date for applications is Dec. lst.

For further information on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E. Pankratz

K.E.C. FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Joyce Jarrett Physics lecture at UBC - "The Aftermath Nov. 06
of the Chernobyl Accident".
Robert Caldwell Management Skills for Supervisors course. Nov. 12-14
Alice Wong Workshop; visit expert on small business. Nov. 14
Magdalen Chow Review computer lab resources for materials; Nov. 16
attend computer workshop in late November. - Dec. 04
Chian-Li Hsu Attend SMOP Board meeting. Nov. 19
Walter Behnke Research "Innovation in Education”. Nov. 20
George Weigel Visit Volkswagen of Canada, Toyota and Datsun. Nov. 20-21
Wayne Bottlinger Employment of the Disabled Conference. Nov. 24-25
Betty Nobel Employment of the Disabled Conference. Nov. 24-25
Pat Rose Employment of the Disabled Conference. Nov. 25
Miriam Bennett Attend Part I of the Management Skills for Nov. 25-27
Supervisors Program.
Jo Hansen Association business. Nov. 26
Marian Sylvester Provincial Homemaker Articulation Meeting. Nov. 26-28
Chris Sallis Course work at SFU. ' Nov. 28

M. Redman
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